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Hello everyone!

MEETING

10:00 a.m.
Wednesday

October 28, 2009
Consolidated Utility
709 New Salem Hwy.
Murfreesboro, TN
(For info call
615-893-7275)

Uncominy Events

**NOTICE DATE CHANGE**

TBPA 13th Annual Conference
October 29 & 30, 2009
Harrah’s Veranda Resort - Tunica, MS

2009 TBPA Board Meetings
10:00 a.m.,
Consolidated Utility - Murfreesboro

June 24th - Conference Oct. 14th
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TBPA Mission Statement

The mission of the Tennessee Backflow Prevention Association is to pro-
tect drinking water quality in the State of Tennessee by providing for educa-
tion, statewide training, standardized certification, technical assistance and

resources to our membership and the general public.

President’s Message

I hope you all are doing well.

What a great time to be a member of the Tennessee Backflow Association. I
Just returned from the ABPA 25th Anniversary National Conference in Colorado
Springs. It was a very good conference. It’s hard to believe it’s been that long
since the first conference. When you get to be my age, time sure goes by fast!
Start preparing now for the conference in New Orleans next year.

The Tennessee Backflow Conference Committee continues its work on the
October conference in Tunica, MS. I know everyone will enjoy this year’s con-
ference and I encourage you to make plans now to attend. Please notice the date
change to October 29th and 30th.

Kent Bowman and I just returned from the TAUD expo
in Lebanon, TN where we set up a TBPA exhibit, We had a
great day seeing old friends and making new ones. Our
exhibit was well received by those in attendance with sever-
al people inquiring about TBPA.

I will not list all the events that have taken place
recently with our association and around the state but sim-
ply urge everyone to read the exciting news in this newslet-
ter. As usual, we have some very interesting and informa-
tive events. I wish everyone a safe and happy summer.

REMEMBER TO BE AN ENCOURAGER TODAY
NOT A DISCOURAGER!

Larry Stinnett
President TBPA
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- New Members

Welcome to TBPA’s newest members. We hope to see you at this
year’s conference.
Timothy Head  Pleasant View Utility District ~ Pleasant View, TN
Brian Bailey City of Franklin Franklin, TN
Dustin Harper  City of Franklin Franklin, TN
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TBPA Board Members

Name Affiliation Phone # - Email Fax #

Larry Stinnett, Backflow Speclaity Co. Inc. 865-668-3171 865-688-3110
President Knoxvllle, TN backflowsp @bellsouth.net
Angel Golke, City of Clariaville 931-553-2489 931-553-2490
Vice-President agolke@clarksville.com

Steve Beene, Hixson Utiiity District 423-875-6495 x1230 423-875-3116
Immediata Past President  Hixson, TN sbeane@hixsonutility.com

Kitty Banks, TN American Water 423-755-7605 423-267-9384
Secretary Chattanooga, TN kitty.banks @amwater.com

Liba Ford, JEA 731-422-7517 731-422-7530
Tressurer/Mesnbership & Newsetr  Jackson, TN Iford@Jaxenergy.com

Lloyd Rainey, Mid America Marketing, Inc. 800-365-6154 901-795-0394
Director, West lloyd@midamericamktg.com

Randy Harrell Consolidated Utllity Dist. 615-893-7225 615-225-3314
Director, Middle Murfreasboro, TN rharrell @cudre.com

Kent Bowman, First Utllity District 865-966-9741 865-675-4955
Director, East of Knox County Jbowman@belisouth.net

Wayne Cook, Sheib. Power, Water & Sewer  931-684-5713 931-685-0113
Director-At-Large Shelbyville waynecook@blomand.net

Brent Ogles TAUD 615-896-9022 615-898-82683
Director-At-Large brentogles@taud.org

Mike Rucker Local 572 JATC 615-227-5542 615-227-5892
Director-At-Large Nashville, TN beallis@lu572.com

Curtiss Davis Charleston, SC 843-200-4864 843-767-1705
ABPA Region 3 Director backflow11@aol.com

Bruce Rathbum 210-233-3501

ABPA President bruce.rathburn@saws.org
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TBPA/ABPA MEMBERSHIP FORM

Tennessee Backflow Prevention Association
American Backflow Prevention Association

The Tennessee Backflow News is published quarterly by the
Tennessee Backflow Prevention Association, whose members have
a common interest in protecting the drinking water from contami-
nation through cross connections. Your ideas, experience and
expertise are invited and needed by the TBPA to insure a balanced
approach to backflow prevention in the State of Tennessee. Your
participation and support will continue to help shape the future of
this industry in Tennessee.

Opinions expressed in articles, letters or advertisements in this pub-
lication are not necessarily those endorsed or supported by the
TBPA. The content of this newsletter is not to be considered as legal
or professional advice. Dues are $380 annually, and are payable to
the TBPA Treasurer. Annual dues include $20 for Tennessee and
$60 for National ABPA dues. National membership is required for
Tennessee membership.

The TBPA Treasurer address is:

Tennessee Backflow Prevention Association
Liba Ford, TBPA Treasurer

c/o JEA, P.O. Box 68, Jackson, TN 38302
For newsletter advertisements contact:
Tennessee Backflow Prevention Association
Attn: Kitty Banks

P.O. Box 6338
Chattancoga, TN 37401
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| NAME: ABPA DUES: $60.00 !
: TBPA DUES: 2000
I COMPANY: ANNUAL DUES TOTAL: $80.00 I
| i
1 ADDRESS: Please remit total to: I
I Tennessee Backflow Prevention Association i
: CITY/ST/ZIP: Liba Ford :
1 . c/o JEA i
i PHONE: P.O. Box 68 I
. FAX: Jackson, TN 38302 |
] Includes bi-monthly ABPA News Magazine 1
i E-MAIL: and quarterly Tennessee Backflow News 1
i Pre-payment of dues required to process application. I
| CHECK ONE:RENEWAL:_  MEMBER # Membership is non-transferable. National ABPA mem- |
i 1
i f
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bership required for state TBPA membership
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Early Registration Form

TBPA CONFERENCE 2009

Thursday, Oct. 29th - 7:30 am to 4:00 pm
Friday, Oct. 30th - 8:30 am to Noon

Harrah’s Veranda Resort - Tunica
13615 Old Highway 61 North
Robinsonville, MS 38664
Web Site: www.harrahs.com
Phone: (800) 946-4946

Return Forms to:

Information Contact:

TBPA Lloyd Rainey
Attn: Liba Ford (800) 365-6154
P.O. Box 68 Lloyd @midamericamktg.com
Jackson, TN 38302

Name
Company
Address
State Zip
Phone Fax
E-Mail

TBPA Members $125  Non-Members $205 (includes TBPA & ABPA membership)

Breakfast and Luncheon Thursday included * Guest for Luncheon $20 per person
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Nominations for Awards

The TBPA Board has updated the requirements to be nom-
inated for one of the awards given annually for outstanding
work in the organization and in the field of backflow.
Hopefully, this will help in better understanding what persons
would be eligible to receive one of these awards.

For all awards the nominee must be a member in good
standing with TBPA as well as the following requirements:

1. Individual Award: Must have excelled in the last 12
months in the field of cross connection or the backflow indus-
try.

2. Individual Award: Must have contributed outstanding
work with the TBPA organization in the last 12 months.

3. Company or Water Purveyor Award: Must have
excelled within the field of cross connection and promoted
TBPA within the last 12 months.

If you know of someone who meets these requirements
please use the form in this newsletter and nominate them for an

award. We are proud of our state and the contributions we have
made to the field of backflow and want to always recognize the
efforts of our outstanding members.

BACKFLOW CONTROL

Mid-West Instrument
Factory Authorized Service Center

Backflow Preventer Test Kits

Repair  Sales ¢ Certified Calihrations

262 Boatner Rd.
Polts Camp, MS 38659 Roger Casme
Office - §62-333-9007 Instrument Techniclan

fax - 662-333-7544
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Backflow Prevention Assembly Repair Class &
Administration and Survey Classes

Who: Tennessee Backflow Prevention Association

What: 2009 Repair Classes & Administration and Survey Classes

When: November 2009 Date TBA later 8:00-4:00 Repair Class - Watts
Where: KUB - Knoxville, TN

Contact: Liba Ford at (731) 422-7517 or Lloyd Rainey at (800) 365-6154

Some of the information presented:

* Double Check Valve Assemblies, Reduced Pressure e  When to repair and when and what to replace
Principle Assemblies, Vacuum Breakers ¢ Starting a Cross Connection Control Program

e Repair of varying device sizes from 3/4” to 4”. » Forms and documents for program administration

e Drawings and handouts available. ¢ Survey instructions and advice

» Explanation of assemblies and parts used in repair e CD with all covered information

e Complete repair of devices and tools needed * Continuing Education Credits will be given

Don’t miss the opportunity to expand your knowledge on these valuable topics
regarding CCC Programs and Assembly Repair.

Classes are FREE to TBPA Members. Non-member cost is $20 (non refundable).
Class size may be limited therefore registration is required. Lunch will be provided for all Repair
classes only. You may call or use the registration form below, indicating the class, section location
and date you wish to attend.
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PREVENTION ASSOCIATION
Administration & Survey Class and Repair Class
REGISTRATION REQUIRED
Only One Person and One Class per Registration Form

Written registration is required for all classes. Complete the form below (printed or type written) and mail or fax to:
Kitty Banks - TN American Water - 1101 Broad Street - Chattanooga, TN 37401
Fax: (423) 267-9384 For Questions Call: (423) 755-7605

Administration & Survey Class Q Repair Class Q Section: West 1 Middle Q EastQ Date

Name

Mailing Address City State Zip
E-Mail Address Home Phone

Employer Work Phone

Employer Address City State Zip
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TBPA Board Meeting Update - April 1, 2009

Welcome guest: Steve Betty

Treasurer’s Report

Balance $17,207.31. This total includes the CD invest-
ment of $5,100.00. Board approved the renewal of the
CD for 6 months as in the previous year. Money will be
added to interest earned to make even dollar amount.

Board Meeting Time Change
The Board Meeting time was changed to 10:00 am.

Award Criteria

The Board passed the following criteria for Annual
TBPA Awards:

1.For all awards the nominee must be a member in good
standing with TBPA

2.Individual Award: Must have excelled in the last 12
months in the field of cross connection or the backflow
industry.

3.Individual Award: Must have contributed outstanding
work within the TBPA organization in the last 12 months.
4.Company or Water Purveyor Award: Must have
excelled within the field of cross connection and promot-
ed TBPA within the last 12 months.

Definition of Fire Service

Brent discussed the status of the bill to change the defi-
nition of Fire Service. It is in the Attorney Generals
office awaiting his signature. From there it will go the
Secretary of State where it will have to stay for 75 days.
The earliest this will be enacted is mid June.

TAUD
The Expo is May 14th at Lebanon Fair Grounds. Angel
will supply a TBPA handout.

It was agreed to purchase TBPA letter openers as a give-
away. Larry will purchase a leather man tool for a door
prize ($50) and an iPod for the silent auction. (not to
exceed $200) (Total for both purchases was $191.16)

2009 ABPA Conference
Larry was given permission to purchase two nano iPods

AN NN NNNNNNN N TIVIIS I ITIIIS.
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SAFE-T-COVER

COMPACT BACKFLOW ASSEMBLY ENCLOSURES

Custom Designs Safe-T-Cover
Custom Sizes by HydroCowl
CAD Drawings Nashville, TN

Phone: 800-245-6333
www.safe-t-cover.com Fax: 615-259-4481

($300) for the ABPA silent auction at conference. (He
purchased an iPod and a speaker doc for a total of
$222.86)

2009 TBPA Conference

The 2009 TBPA Conference speakers were discussed.
Several members were assigned speakers to pursue. Date
was changed by email vote to October 29th-30th.

Payments
Liba and Steve Betty will look into taking credit cards for
TBPA through Pay-pal and report back to the Board.

Corporate Memberships
The Board voted against accepting Corporate
Memberships at this time.

Training Class
Lloyd Rainey will conduct a repair class in Jackson on
May 20th for Watts. Non-members will be charged $20.
Lloyd will see about CEU credits from Sherry at Fleming
Training Center.

Kent and Wayne are scheduling classes in the fall.

Board Meeting Dates — 10:00 at Consolidated in
Murfreesboro, TN
June 24th — Tunica, Oct. 28th

Not official minutes

ac%d ;;6 1 4:64
AL ) Fax:.
805-499-9084

KATHE FRAHM

National Backflow Master Parts Distributor
ALL BRANDS: PARTS » KITS » DEVICES » ACCESSORIES
GAUGE CALIBRATION & REPAIR

No Minimum Same Day Shipping
Large Inventory Technical Assistance

N\ MCAA
LA\ Plumbers & Pipefitters L.U. 572
& ) Joint Apprenticeship Training Program
2 Nashville, TN

MIKE TRIGG
Training Coordinator
O e
225 Bgn Allen Road Bus. Phone: (615)227-5542
Nashville, Tennessee 37207 Fax: (615)227-5892
www.uatn.org/572/572.htm local572jatc@mindspring.com
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TBPA East Section News

On May 14th the TBPA had an exhibit at the TAUD
Expo in Lebanon, TN. This was the first time TBPA had
participated in this event. Larry Stinnett and I worked the
TBPA exhibit and were very impressed with the great
turnout. We heard the event had over 1,100 participants.
It seemed as if everyone stopped by to gather informa-
tion, receive a free letter opener and register for our door
prize. Several people had questions about the backflow
assemblies we had on display and obtained “hands on”
information. The most asked questions were about the
Watts 919 and the Wilkins 375.

I have several people I want to thank concerning this
event. “Thank You” to Richard Goodman from
Knoxville who is the East Tennessee Rep. for Watts and
Febco with Mid America Marketing. Richard provided
us with a cut away of the Watts 919 and the Febco 825Y.

“Thank You” to Johnnie Burns from Chattanooga
who is the East Tennessee Rep. for Wilkins with Ben
O’Neal Company for supplying the cut away of the
Wilkins 975XL and the clear Wilkins 375. These two
have always been ready to help in any way they are need-
ed with TBPA and me personally. If anyone has any
questions concerning backflow devices give them a call;
I’m sure they will be happy to help.

“Thank You” to Lloyd Rainey from Memphis with
Mid America Marketing and TBPA West TN Director.

“Thank You” to Brent Ogles with TAUD and TBPA
Director at Large. Both these guys took the time to stop
by the TBPA Exhibit to talk with attendees and answer
questions.

The East TN Section will have a Watts repair class
sometime in November 2009. We are still working on
the details and plan to get a date set by mid-July. I will
send out the information to everyone on my email list,
post it in the Fall Newsletter and will have it available at
the Conference. If anyone has any questions about the
repair class you can reach me at (865) 966-9741 or email
me at kbowman@fudknox.org. I hope everyone has a

great and safe summer!
Kent Bowman

East Tennessee Director

Tennessee Backflow News
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Isaac Bourne (left) receives the ABPA Scholarship Award
from Denny Lowe.

ABPA Scholarship Award Winner

TBPA wishes to congratulate Isaac Bourne, a gradu-
ating Senior at Jo Byrns School in Cedar Hill, Tennessee
who was recently awarded the 2009 ABPA
Harrington/Arthur Scholarship Award.

Isaac learned about the ABPA $1,000 scholarship
from Denny Lowe, the Adams-Cedar Hill Water System
Cross Connection Coordinator. Denny presented a class
about preventing backflows on the farm and around the
house to students at Jo Byms School. As a part of the
application process, Isaac prepared an essay about a
backflow prevention problem that he observed.

The ABPA scholarship competition was established
to reward students who seek to increase their knowledge
and understanding of how Cross Connection Control and
Backflow Prevention helps ensure safe drinking water.

Lowe added, “Isaac Bourne is an outstanding student
and deserves recognition.”

Isaac is the son of Mark and Patty Bourne of Adams,
TN and will be attending Freed-Hardeman University in
Henderson, TN this fall as a freshman.

The TBPA Board would like to remind everyone that
this scholarship is awarded annually and encourage the
membership to promote this to eligible students in your
area. We are especially proud to have a student from the
great state of Tennessee win this award.

L e —— s Tans TR T
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Lloyd Rainey joins Larry and Kent at the TAUD Expo.
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NOMINATION FOR TBPA AWARDS

Each year at the Annual Conference the Tennessee Backflow Prevention Association gives awards to a
deserving company and persons who have contributed to the field of cross connection. All nominees
must be a member in good standing of TBPA.

Please submit nominations for each category before September 26, 2009.

#1. A company or water purveyor that has done work within the field of cross connection and promot-
ed TBPA within the past 12 months.

#2. A person that has done outstanding work within the cross connection program or the Backflow
industry within the past 12 months.

#3. A person that has contributed outstanding work within the TBPA organization within the past 12
months.

Nomination for Category #1

Name of Nominee

Address

Telephone Number. Email Address

Nomination for Category #2

Name of Nominee

Address

Telephone Number. Email Address

Nomination for Category #3

Name of Nominee

Address

Telephone Number. : Email Address

Call or Fax your nominations to Kent Bowman at 1-865-966-9741 or kbowman @fudknox.org
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TBPA West Section News
Speak Up! Commentary
DW &RP Article — dated November 2008
This issue let’s finish up by looking at Installation.

Manufacturers’ installation instructions require that
devices that have the potential to discharge water, not be
installed where they can cause damage to the structure, this is
a disclaimer and if the system is not properly installed the
owner’s insurance will not cover the damage, so be very care-
ful what you recommend.

Should the RP be installed higher than 60 inches above
finished floor, OSHA regulations come into play and OSHA
requires that a permanent platform with a guard rail and ladder
shall be provided.

The DCV devices, (ASSE 1015 & 1048), are recommend-
ed for installation on fire sprinkler systems, the reason being,
fire sprinkler systems are static emergency systems, usually
installed entirely within the structure with remotely operated
valves extending to the out-of-doors. The system is for emer-
gency use only with specific requirements for thermal expan-
sion control. Since the system is static it becomes stagnant to
the point that the water no longer react with the material com-
position of the pipe, but has no effect on the waters’ ability to
suppress a fire. Conversely if an RP is installed it will contin-
ually react to fluctuations in water main pressure, continuous-
ly causing the #1 check to admit water into the “zone”, the #1
check will not open fully and will act as a strainer, trapping
debris between the disk and seat causing the #1 check to fail
prematurely, (remember strainers are not used on fire sprinkler
systems). Also because the RP had a drain/vent, properly engi-
neered drainage must be provided.

On the outlet side of the cross-connection control device a
union of flange should be installed to facilitate removal with-
out cutting into the plumbing sysiem. Note: Providing all fit-
tings are flanged type, no unions would be required, however
threaded, glued or crimped joints require unions to facilitate
repair and/or replacement.

Lastly, a full port outlet isolation valve should be installed
to prevent the premises plumbing system from draining back to
the work site.

The installation as described is the least expensive instal-
lation over the long haul. It provides for a safe work place for
the people who must service the equipment. It precludes dam-
age to the structure in the event of system failure. It provides
security from tampering with the system, including water theft
and theft of the components for scrap. Precludes the deed for
“winterization”, enclosures can be fitted with heating ele-
ments. It protects the system from the inadvertent contamina-
tion from chemicals used in the maintenance of the property.

As an afterthought, provides a location for a name and address
Stale Cortifind Testing Firm

%aCkfIO;p

Specialty Co., Inc.

Brad Stinnett

(865) 688-3171

Fax: (865) 688-3110

Mobile: 388-2346

Email: backflowsp@bellsouth.net

P.O. Box 12162
4605 Central Ave. PK.
Knoxville, TN 37912
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for the premises.

Some self-predicating irrigation system people recom-
mend removal of the back-flow devices for winterization. We
must remember that they are breaking into a permitted and test-
ed plumbing system, then hauling the devices off to who
knows where then reinstalling them in the spring. Is this legal?
I don’t think so!

Come on people wake up and do your job, install and
maintain your system correctly, in accordance with established
standards, using approved material. You’re not saving the cus-
tomer anything if he/she has to replace damaged or pilfered
equipment, or have your ugly mug starring them in the face
with your hand out twice a year.

One thing ALL devices , appurtenances, appliances and
apparatus intended to serve some special function, such as ster-
ilization, distillation, processing, cooling, or storage of ice or
foods, and that connect to the water supply system, require
maintenance once a year, that includes testing if required, test-
ing is not the end-all to your work. Cross-connection control
people, sprinkler people, and whomever, that does any special
work, let the plumbing professionals do their job and you can
connect to the system without the worry of doing something
wrong or worse getting someone killed.

Lloyd Rainey
West Section Director

More West Section News

A Watts Repair School was held in Jackson, TN on May
20th. Twenty of the local plumbers and utility employees were
in attendance. Lloyd Rainey provided valuable information on
cross connections and demonstrated the repair of several dif-
ferent types of devices. The attendees were encouraged to ask
questions and were able to put their hands on the devices to
learn the correct procedure for repair. It was an informative
day with a BBQ lunch provided by Watts.

b e

Backflow Devices Testing & Repair Company

« Together we can prolect our drinking water.”

Norman H. Zeller Katherine P. Zeller

Mobile: (423) 580-6084 Office: (706) 965-5951
Toll Free; 866-606-9775 Fax: (706} 963-9326
E-mail; backilowtest@catt.com
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Tennessee Training Calendar

¢ The Fleming Training Center: FTC offers Basic and Renewal and
Cross Connection Classes to water systems and personnel through-
out Tennessee. FTC is located at 2022 Blanton Drive, Murfreesboro,
TN 37129, phone: (615) 898-8090, fax: (615) 898-8064. Hours of
operation: Weekdays 8:00 a.m.-4:30 p.m. Central Time. For more
information and a registration form visit:
WwWw.st /environment/fleming/. Written registration and 30
days notice is required for the following classes:

2103 Cross Connection Control
Basic Workshop (3 days)

Knoxville:
September 22-25, 2009

Kingsport:
August 18-21, 2009

Murfreesboro:
July 14-17, 2009
October 20-23, 2009
November 17-20, 2009

3102 Cross Connection Control
Renewal Workshop (1 day)

Knoxville:
September 21-22, 2009

Kingsport:
August 17-18, 2009

Memphis:
October 7-8, 2009

Murfreesboro:
July 13-14, 2009
October 19-20, 2009
November 16-17, 2009

*» The Tennessee Association of Utility Districts (TAUD):
Cross Connection Renewal Classes for Municipalities and
Basic Cross Connection Training Classes for contractors are
available. Other classes may be available. For information on
Classes and Cost you can visit the training section on their
web site at www.taud.org or contact either Brent Ogles at
brentogles@taud.org - (615) 896-9022 or Greg Baker at
gregbaker@taud.org - (731) 225-5240 - 840 Commercial
Court, Murfreesboro, TN 37129,

BASIC CROSS CONNECTION CLASS
TAUD - Murfreesboro:

July 22nd-24th - 8:00 am-4:00 pm
Sept. 16th-18th - 8:00 am-4:00 pm
MLGW - Memphis
Nov. 18th-20th - 8:30 am—4:30 pm

Chattanooga:
July 8th-10th - 8:30 am-4:30 pm

Jackson:
Oct. 14th-16th - 8:30 am-4:30 pm

RENEWAL CROSS CONNECTION CLASS

TAUD - Murfreesboro:
July 20th-21st - 4:00-8:00 pm
July 21st - 8:00 am-4:00 pm
Sept. 14th-15th - 4:00-8:00 pm
Sept. 15th - 8:00 am-4:00 pm

MLGW - Memphis:
Nov. 17th - 8:30 am-4:30 pm
Chattanooga:

July 7th - 8:30 am-4:30 pm

Jackson:
Oct. 13th - 8:30 am—4:30 pm

* Plumbers and Pipefitters, Local 572, Nashville,

Tennessee: Backflow Classes for Apprentices and
Journeyman, contact Mike Rucker, 225 Ben Allen Rd.,
Nashville, TN 37207, (615) 227-5542

Plumbers & Steamfitters, Local #43 JACT: Contact
Woody Evans, 3013 Riverside Drive, Chattanooga, TN
37406, (423) 365-9972

Knoxville Plumbers & Steamfitters, LU #102 JATC:
Knoxville, TN Contact Wayne Summers, 1218 N.
Broadway, Knoxville, TN 37917 - (865) 525-6305 or
lu102jatc@bellsouth.net

Plumbers Local Union #17; For information on classes
contact Howard Burgess at (901) 368-9099 - 4229
Prescott Road, Memphis, TN 38118

Backflow Control: Backflow Training Classes and
Certification Classes for the State of Mississippi. For
more information contact Roger Crane at (662) 333-9007
=262 Boatner Road, Potts Camp, MS 38659

To list or update your training classes contact Liba Ford
at lford@jaxenergy.com.

A LEADER IN VALVE TECHNOLOG Yc

REQULATOR
Watts Industrias, Inc.—

— Blince 1874

Water Products Division * Safety & Control

Lloyd Ralney
Rapresented by:
Mid America Marketing, Inc.

Office: (800) 385-6154
Tel: (901) 795-0045
Fax: (801) 795-0304

P.0. Box 750980
Memphis, TN 38175

5406 Old Highway 78
Mamphls, TN 38118
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